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Monday 15th October   
 

Tuesday 16th October 
 

3:30pm-4:30pm Chess Club 
3:30pm-4:25pm Tennis Club 

 
Wednesday 17th October 

 
3:30pm-4:30pm Y3/Y4 Netball Club 

3:30pm-4:30pm Chess Club 
3:30pm-4:30pm Bats and Balls Club 

 
Thursday 18th October  

 
3:30pm-4:30pm Last Dance Club 

 
Friday 19th October 

 
Mad Hair Day 

3:30pm-4:30pm Spanish Club 
3:30pm-4:30pm Y5/Y6 Netball Club 
3:30pm-4:30pm Y1/Y2 Rugby Club 

 

 
 

 
 

FoDS Meeting 
 

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 
16th October at the Anchor at 7.30pm. 
We hope to see you there. 

 
Bag 2 School 

 
Our next collection will be on Thursday 
8th November at 9 am and bags will be 
sent home next Friday. 
 

 
 

Mad Hair Day 
 

Next Friday 19th October FoDs are 
organising a ‘Mad Hair Day’. Please 
send in £1 with your child and they may 
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have any sort of crazy hair-do or wear a 
wig or hair accessories of their choice 
(no shavings, please!). 
 
There will also be a tuck shop after 
school in the playground by the Dawpool 
Ship. 

 
 

School Disco 
 

Our next disco will be on Friday 9th 
November.  
As previously, we will run two discos for 
each of the key stages. The disco for F1, 

F2, Y1 and Y2 will be 5.15pm - 6.30pm 
and the disco for Y3-Y6 will be 7 – 
8.15pm. If you have children in both key 
stages you can choose which disco is 
appropriate for your children to attend. 
Parents should stay with their children or 
arrange for an adult to stay and 
supervise them. A letter will be sent 
home next week with further details. 
 
Please note that the children should 

not bring mobile phones to the 
discos. 
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School Photographs 
 

Proofs of your child’s school photograph 
have been sent home. Please send any 
orders in first thing on Monday 15th 
October as they are due to be collected 
later that day. Thank you. 
 

 
 

Our Autumn Term parents’ evenings will 
take place on Wednesday 7th and 
Thursday 8th November. A letter went 
home this week for you to indicate your 
preferred day. This should be returned 
by next Friday 19th October. You will 
receive notification of your Parents’ 
Evening appointment on Tuesday 30th 
October. 
 
The agenda for your parents’ evening 
appointment is as follows: 
 

• Punctuality & Attendance 
• Behaviour for Learning 
• Current attainment 
• Targets 

If you have any questions or concerns, 
please don’t wait until parents’ evenings. 
We are always happy to meet with you. 
Please contact the school office if you 
wish to make an appointment to see 
your child’s class teacher. 
 

 
 
Please note that all extra-curricular clubs 
are cancelled during the parents’ 
evenings on Wednesday 7th and 
Thursday 8th November. All cancelled 
sessions will be rearranged. 
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Secondary Admissions 
 
A final reminder that applications for 
secondary schools are to be completed 
online at 
www.wirral.gov.uk/schooladmissions  
and must be completed by October 31st 
2018 at the very latest.  
 
Y6 pupils should receive the results of 
the 11+ examination by 21st October.  
 
If your child has not reached the 
standard, parents should not give the 
grammar school as a preference as it will 
be withdrawn. 
 
Parents of children who have not 
reached the standard can submit a 
written appeal after 1st March 2019 if 
they wish to do so. Please inform Mr 
Burrows after half term if this is your 
intention. 
 

 

National Anti-Bullying Week will take 
place week commencing 12th November 
2018. During this week, we will be 
launching our new Anti-Bullying policy 
and advice leaflets for parents and 
pupils. Kayte Walsh, who worked with 
parents, pupils and staff to develop the 
new policy documents will be visiting 
school on Wednesday 31st October at 
9:10am to share and discuss the new 
policy with parents. Please inform the 
school office if you would like to attend. 
 

 
 
Mr Burrows and the Governing Body 
would like to meet with parents to 
discuss the things that matter to you and 
your child.  
 
If you would like to contribute, please do 
attend the forthcoming meetings:  
 

Friday 2nd November at 2:45pm 
Parents of pupils in F1, F2, Y1 & Y2 

 
Friday 9th November at 2:45pm 

Parents of pupils in Y3, Y4, Y5 & Y6 



               DAWPOOL C.E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL 
                                                    . . . Living the Fruit of the Spirit 

                             
                                    DAWPOOL NEWS 

                                 ISSUE 29 12th October 2018 
                             

‘The Fruit of the Spirit is Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Generosity, Faithfulness, 
Gentleness & Self Control’ (Galatians 5: 22-23) 

 
 

‘For I know the plans I have for you,’ declares the Lord. ‘Plans to prosper you and not to 
harm you. Plans to give you hope and a future.’ (Jeremiah 29:11) 

 
  www.dawpool-ce.eschools.co.uk         0151 648 3412        @DawpoolCofE          www.thurstaston.org.uk 

 

 

 
The meetings will finish at 3:30pm and 
refreshments will be provided. We hope 
you can join us. 

 
Family Service 

 

 
 
All Dawpool children and their families 
are invited to attend the Family Service 
at St Chad’s Church at 9:30am on 
Sunday 4th November. The Service will 
be led by Year 4 pupils and is a 
wonderful opportunity for our whole 
school community to come together. 
Please do support the school and the 
church by attending the Service which 
will last for about one hour.  
 
 

Year 6 Visit to St Bartholomew’s 
Church 

 
Year 6 had a wonderful morning at St 
Bartholomew’s Church where Reverend 
Jane led a deep exploration about the  

 
meaning of Jesus’ statement, ‘I am the 
True Vine’ and ‘I am the Good 
Shepherd’. The children then sketched 
the beautiful stained glass windows in 
the sanctuary. 
Everyone agreed it was ‘fascinating’ 
’amazing’ and ‘thoughtful’. Thoroughly 
enjoyed by all! 
 

 
 

Parish Church News 
 

For Church information visit 
www.thurstaston.org.uk 

 
Sunday 14th October 

9.30am Holy Communion and Junior 
Church at St Chad’s 
8.00am and 11.15am services at St 
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Bartholomew’s 
 
Would you like to help your children 
understand the Story of the Bible that 
they have been learning about through 
this term during Wednesday Morning 
School Worship? Then come to OT Live 
Saturday 27th October 2018 10am – 
4.30pm at St Chad’s. This one day 
course will enable you to understand the 
story of the Old Testament and how it all 
links together. Tickets are £14 per 
person for a life changing day, available 
from  
 
https://www.bible.org.uk/wtb_event_ticke
ts.php  
 
(please bring a packed lunch).  
 
Everyone receives a full colour workbook 
and free re-admission for life. 11-16 year 
olds can attend for free with a paying 
adult. 
 

 

 
 
 

Fruit of the Spirit Awards 
Embodying the ‘Person of Jesus’ 

 
Friday 12th October 2018 

 
Congratulations to the following pupils: 

 
Foundation 2 
Darcy Durbin 

For always being loving and caring 
towards her friends. 

& 
William Windsor 

For always demonstrating a gentle 
manner. Good boy, William. 

 
Year 1 

Theo Evetts 
For being so kind and helpful and 

looking after younger children in the 
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playground! Well done, Theo. We are 
very proud of you.  

 
Year 2 

Austin Morgan 
For always being kind and peaceful. 

Thank you, Austin. 
 

Year 3 
Jack Shields 

For being an excellent role model and 
always showing gentleness and peace. 

 
Year 4 

Thomas Lupson 
For displaying joy and cheerfulness at 

all times. 
 

Year 5 
Ella Bibby 

For being kind and gentle and always 
displaying self-control Good girl. 

 
Year 6 

Jude Burnett 
For showing kindness and generosity 

in being helpful in Year 6. 
& 

Dylan Hughes 

For always showing the Fruits of the 
Spirit of generosity, gentleness and 

kindness. 
 

 
Learning Hero Awards 

Embodying the ‘Work of Jesus’ 
 

Friday 12th October 2018 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to the following pupils: 

 
 

Foundation 2 
Sebastian Young 

For being resilient in phonics – never 
giving up. Well done, Seb. 

& 
Johnathan Kilty 

For persevering when writing his name. 
Super effort! 
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Year 1 

Olivia Lupson 
For managing her distractions and 
persevering with her work this week. 

Well done. 
& 

Kian Pengelly 
For persevering with all of his work, but 

especially his handwriting! Good boy, 
Kian. 

 
Year 2 

Natasha Marchant 
For absorption and perseverance in 
the classroom. Well done, Natasha. 

 
Year 3 

Jacob Dodd 
For making links in our Science and 
Ancient Egyptian lesson. Keep it up, 

Jacob! 
 

Year 4 
Zachary Cree 

For managing his distractions really 
well. Thank you, Zachary. 

 
 
 

 
Year 5 

Sol Broadfield 
 

For an excellent first term in Year 5. 
Always working so hard and managing 

his distractions. Good boy 
 

Year 6 
Lily McGrail 

For showing absorption and 
imagination when writing her ‘Viking 

Epic’. Excellent, Lily! 
&  

Rubini Ariaraj 
For capitalising on every learning 

moment in her story writing. 
 

 

 
 
Our British Values focus changes each 
week according to current affairs, news 
stories and special occasions. An 
overview of our weekly British Values 
curriculum can be found on the School 
Website 
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Week Commencing 8th October 2018 
 
Focus Question: What would you find 
hardest about living in a world designed 
for people different from you? 
 
News Story: High street retailer Marks & 
Spencer has announced the launch of a 
new 'easy dressing' range designed for 
children with disabilities. There are 106 
items, the collection is specially adapted 
for youngsters who need 'extra help' 
including sensitive skin and feeding 
tubes. Thought to be a high street first, 
the ‘Kids Easy Dressing’ range with 
prices start at £3.  
 
British Value: Mutual Respect - 
Everyone is different and everyone 
deserves the right to be included. We will 
do all that we can to ensure others are 
included at every opportunity. 
 

 
 

School Worship 
 

Congratulations to the children who 
planned and delivered this week’s 

Worship: 
 

Zachery Paulsen, George Swift, 
Bethan James, Georgia Stoll & Daisy 

Harford. 
 

God’s Weekly Message: 
 

I will be your God forever and ever. 
  
You and your relatives will be my special 
people. 
  
My blessing will be with you and your 
children and your children’s children 
through a thousand generations. 
 
 

Enjoy your weekend. 
 

Best Wishes, 
 

David Burrows 
Head Teacher 
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The Dawpool community are 
united in their ambition to 
create a school which 
embodies the person, love 
and work of Jesus Christ: a 
school which enables 
Christian values to flourish 
and where all children may 
experience the abundant life 
that Jesus offers. 
 


